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From: Long Earl, Caryn <cearl@pa.gov>

Sent: Friday, March 13, 2020 6:15 PM

To:

Subject: TEFAP and SFPP Eligibility during COVID-19 Response

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi all,

Sorry for all of the mass emails, but wanted to pass along a piece of information regarding eligibility that may aid you in
the coming days.

Anyone who is currently out of work due to COVID-19 and currently has NO income is eligible for SFPP and TEFAP. On
the self-declaration of need form, they can simply circle $0 as they have no income. However, they should be advised
that if/when their income resumes, they would need to fill out new paperwork and declare that if they intend to continue to
obtain food through these programs.

Similarly, anyone who has lost hours, etc. because of COVID-19 and has a reduced income may be eligible for SFPP
and TEFAP. On the self-declaration of need form, they should circle the income level that currently reflects their new (and
potentially temporary) circumstances. As noted above, once their income picks back up, they would need to fill out new
paperwork and declare that if they intend to continue to obtain food through these programs.

If you have questions about this, please feel free to reach out!

Best,

Caryn

Caryn Long Earl | Director

Department of Agriculture | Bureau of Food Assistance

2301 N. Cameron Street | Harrisburg, PA 17110

Phone: 717.772.2688 | Fax: 717.787.2387

www.agriculture.pa.gov

This email and any attachments are intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed, and may
contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. You are hereby
notified that any use or disclosure of this information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in

error, please reply to the sender so that proper delivery can be arranged, and please delete the original message and
any attachments from your mailbox. Thank you for your cooperation.
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